----- Forwarded message ------

From: Annibale, Quinto <QAnnibale@loonix.com>

Date: Wed, Mar 10, 2021 at 2:13 PM Subject: Feb 18 correspondence

To: judy.mabee@gmail.com <judy.mabee@gmail.com>

Cc: Allan Alls <Allan.Alls@erin.ca>, council@erin.ca <council@erin.ca>

Ms. Judy Mabee President Belfountain Community Organization 416-670-3879

Dear Ms. Maybee

I am the solicitor for the Corporation of the Town of Erin

Your emails of March 9, 2021 and February 18, 2021 addressed to His Worship Mayor Allan Alls have been forwarded to me for reply

All of the questions contained in your February 18, 2021 correspondence are, either in essence or in fact, the same questions and issues which were raised and answered during the Part 2 Order request made to the Minister of the Environment Conservation and Parks pursuant to the Environmental Assessment Act. As you know the Minister considered each of these issues and refused to grant the Order.

Since you participated in the Part 2 order request, my client sees very little useful purpose in answering the same questions again and therefore will not be responding to the detailed questions contained in your February 18, 2021 correspondence.

Regards

Quinto M. Annibale* B.A., LL.B.

Partner

Direct: 416.748.4757 Cell: 416.917.5563 Fax: 416.746.8319 qannibale@loonix.com



135 Queens Plate Drive, Suite 600, Toronto, Ontario, Canada M9W 6V7 **www.loopstranixon.com**

LawExchange

NOTICE: This email, including all attachments, contains confidential information and is directed in confidence solely to the person(s) to which it is addressed. Any other use, distribution, copy or disclosure is strictly prohibited. This email may contain confidential information which may be protected by legal privilege. If you are not the intended recipient, please immediately notify the sender, delete this e-mail and destroy all copies. WARNING: Email communications cannot be guaranteed to be timely, secure, error free or virus free.

^{*} Quinto M. Annibale Professional Corporation